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PUBLIC HEALTH OFFICIALS SHARE COVID-19 TEST RESULTS 

FOR SUSPECT CASES  
 

The test results are presumptively positive for COVID-19, pending confirmatory results 
from Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).                                                    

     
IMPERIAL COUNTY - Officials from the Imperial County Public Health Department 

announced today that test results from two suspect cases for COVID-19 are 

presumptively positive, pending confirmatory results from Centers for Disease Control 

and Prevention (CDC). The samples were sent to San Diego on Monday, March 9, 

2020, and given the inconclusive results were retested this morning. The individuals are 

a couple with a history of travel to Florida where COVID-19 is circulating.  One of the 

individuals is recuperating at home while the other is in critical condition at a local 

facility. Due to confidentiality issues, no other information is being shared about the 

patients.       

Dr. Stephen Munday, County Health Officer stated, “the positive test results of two 

Imperial County residents for COVID-19 is an indication that we need to work diligently 

to prevent the virus from spreading in our community.  It is also an important reminder 

that our surveillance system is working effectively.  The health and safety of our 

residents is our highest priority.  We will continue to work closely with all our local 

providers and community groups in response to COVID-19.”    

The situation with COVID-19 is very fluid and changing daily.  The Imperial County 

Public Health Department is collaborating closely with federal, state and local officials in 

addition to health officials from Baja California to assure healthcare providers, and 

community members have the most updated information in order to make informed 

decisions for their agencies.  To date, there have been seven persons under 

investigation for COVID-19 infection in Imperial County.   
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The Imperial County Public Health Department is recommending the following steps 

as best practices to prevent respiratory illness including COVID-19: 

• Wash hands often with soap and water 

• Avoid touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands 

• Stay home when you are sick 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick 

• Cover your cough or sneeze 

• Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces 
 

The Imperial County Public Health Department will be sharing weekly updates every 

Thursday afternoon via its department website, social media platforms and email 

distribution to provide a situation update to media, community partners and community 

members.  These updates will be maintained until further notice.   

For general information about COVID-19, the public is encouraged to visit the Imperial 

County Public Health Department website at www.icphd.org or the California 

Department of Public Health website at www.cdph.ca.gov. The public is encouraged to 

follow the Department’s official social media platforms for the most updated information. 
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Find us on Facebook, follow us on Twitter 
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